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October 23, 2007 

 

 

Dear Believer: 

 

Give great praise to Jesus for His blessings poured out upon our city and area in this last month. 

 

This has been a powerful month in the church of Corpus Christi.  The Jeremy Camp Concert with over 2,000 

people worshiping the Lord together, the Power Team, which positively impacted the lives of thousands in our 

area and at least 500 decisions for Christ, four miraculous healings, and the most impactful Pastor’s Prayer 

Retreat that we have ever held, combined to show forth the power of our Lord Jesus in a wondrous way. 

 

The Jeremy Camp Concert and the Power Team were both at Corpus Christi Christian Fellowship.  These major 

events occurred within one week of each other and while they were both powerful, as you might imagine, they 

were also a massive amount of work for the leaders and the congregation.  Pray that the Lord might refresh them 

and renew their strength as we also give thanks for all the new believers in our midst. 

 

Pastor Bubba Stahl of First Baptist had some tests that showed a heart blockage, but after prayer, a heart 

catheterization showed that there was absolutely nothing there.  A three year old child that had terminal brain 

cancer was brought to Corpus Christi Christian Fellowship for prayer and the healing power of God was there to 

touch the child.  The following week an MRI was done which showed that whereas before the child’s brain was 

full of cancer, now there was no cancer to be found.  A sister in the Lord sought prayer after tests showed a need 

for a biopsy due to a mass.  After prayer she went for the procedure and there was nothing there at all.  A young 

man who had been having a very high fever for several days was sitting before the Lord at home and asking the 

Lord to do something and the fever simply ceased.  All praise to Jesus for these wonderful manifestations of His 

love, mercy, and power. 

 

The 3

rd

 Annual Shammah Prayer Ministries International Pastor’s Prayer Retreat was a fabulous time of worship, 

prayer, word, and fellowship which brought healing, refreshing, and challenge to the more than thirty pastors and 

spiritual leaders who attended.  While we were very blessed by Steve Fry ministering to us, he was very blessed 

to visit our beautiful city and to meet the men of God that serve here.  We trust that the Lord has begun a long, 

deep association and that Steve will be back. 

 

Sincerely, 

William W. Lumry, II 
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